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BOARD MEETING  

Wednesday, March 7, 2018 

2:00 pm 

Bancorp South Bank Building 

13331 Emerald Coast Parkway, Destin 

Executive Board and Governing Board 

 

 

 

Next Meeting and Luncheon 

McGuire’s Irish Pub 

33 US-98, Destin, FL 32541 

(850) 650-0000 

 
Wednesday, March 14, 2018 
Check-in: 10:45 to 11:15 a.m. 

Social time: 11:00 to 11:30 a.m. 

Program:  11:30 to 12 noon 

Lunch: Noon 

Business Meeting To Follow 

Reservations and Menu: see next to last page 

Deadline to RSVP is Friday, March 9, at noon 

 



 

March 2018 PROGRAM 

 

Robert Andruss, from the Emerald Coast Pipes and Drums, will tell you about the history 

of the bagpipes and play a few lilting melodies for you at the McGuire’s Irish Pub luncheon 

on March 14, 2018.  Wear your finest green and come ready for some fun.   

 

 

 

President’s Letter 

 

Dear Ladies, 

 

I hope you all had a wonderful Valentine's Day being inundated with roses and champagne 

and a romantic dinner with your “other half”!   

 

Our Valentine's Day lunch meeting was a great start for celebrations and I have to give a 

huge thank you, yet again, to Sally Maurer and Sue Whitten for organizing our venue and the 

wonderful lunch we enjoyed. Thanks must also go to Helen Everett and Debbie Wilson for 

having Fr. Nathan Monk come and talk about “One Hopeful Place” and enlightening us on 

how Homelessness occurs and what he and his wonderful organization are doing to correct 

this dire situation in our community.  Am sure that you all, like myself, will be looking 



forward to hearing more about Fr. Monk's charitable works and how he and his organization 

are striving to help homeless women/men and families. 

 

What a Club we are:  We now have 80 beautiful women members, the most members that I 

can recall.  Thank you, new members, for joining this fabulous Club of ours and for those of 

you who were at our luncheon meeting on Wednesday I truly hope you had a great time, 

managed to perhaps meet and make a connection with a couple of members and will enjoy 

being a member of the Destin Woman's Club.  We are truly a superb and very busy Woman's 

Club not only in our involvement with fundraising for local charities but can financially help 

our local families in need of assistance, when required. 

 

Speaking of Fundraising you will recall at our Valentine's Day Luncheon we discussed our 

upcoming November 2, 2018, Fashion Show and many of you signed up on various 

Committees that will need to start work in March so we can accomplish our goal of 

everything being “set” for our November Fashion Show Luncheon by the end of September. 

 

For those of you who haven't yet signed up on a Committee please do so.  I remember being 

a “newbie” to the Club and all of a sudden there was a Fundraiser being organized and I 

thought, No, I can't do that.  Well, I did do “that” and what a surprise I had, I got to know so 

many members I would see at our monthly luncheon meetings and discovered that yes, I 

have got something in common with them and that common thread is still there today.  I 

know that reluctance, we all have it, but once you jump on the band wagon that reluctance 

will change to “why was I concerned about this”!  

 

As we move into Spring I would just like to let you all know that Carol Rementer, Linda 

Hodges and myself are working on organizing some evening fun things for us to participate 

in.  One idea has been to hold a Bunko night and other suggestions have been regarding 

upcoming concerts in Destin and of course our, what I always love to do, the Dolphin Sunset 

Cruise!  So if any of you wonderful ladies have something you would like to suggest we do 

for “fun and camaraderie”, please let me know and I will pass on that information to Carol 

and Linda. 

 

Your Board and I look forward to seeing you all at McGuires Irish Pub on Wednesday, 

March 14, where we will be entertained by a bagpiper.  Please make your lunch reservation 

before the deadline date. 

 

Regards,  

 

Kate 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 March Bir thdays 

 

Kathy Casserly, March 3 

Linda Morton, March 4 

Sarah Baker, March 20 

Cheryl McMurry, March 26 

 

 

 

 

 

DESTIN WOMAN’S CLUB GENERAL MEETING  

February 14, 2018 

 

Kate called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. and wished everyone a Happy Valentine’s 

Day. 

 

Cindy gave the invocation: 

“Dear Heavenly Father, we want to thank you for your precious gift of love that you have 

given to the world and to me.  Thank you for blessing us with the love and strength we 

receive every single day.  Without your love for us we cannot “be”, we cannot function, we 

cannot breathe, because we need your love to sustain us.  It’s like food and medicine for our 

souls. 

Lord, please continue to let us feel your comforting love in our lives and allow us to share it 

with others.  We know that some people are harder to love than others, but we want our 

hearts to be open to them as well, like your heart is to us.  We want to end this Valentine’s 

prayer by saying – Father, we love you.  Amen”. 

Cindy also asked to remember in our prayers Lauren Gall, who has helped the Club in many 

ways, and whose husband passed away a few days ago at the age of 43. 

Helen Everett introduced Father Nathan Monk – a former author, human rights’ activist and 

priest.  As a child, he experienced homelessness, which has inspired him to devote himself to 

helping the homeless.  He operates One Hopeful Place, a homeless shelter for men in Fort 

Walton Beach.  At the center, they treat each person as an individual and tailor a program for 

each individual’s needs.  There are no “rules” and a resident can stay as long as he needs to.  

At the moment they can house 20 men, but are in the process of opening a second building 



which will house 75 people.  When that building is completed, the first building will be used 

for homeless women.  Fr. Nathan said that the land was donated by the City of Fort Walton, 

and he applies for state and federal funds, as well as local donations, to run the operation.  As 

well as money, there is also a need for everyday toiletries and consumables.  A lively 

question and answer session ensued with Fr. Nathan supplying information as requested.  

Brochures on the work of One Hopeful Place were on the tables, and Kate said she would 

send out an email listing the items needed and hopefully our generous Club members will 

donate some items. 

 

Following a delicious lunch, the Business Meeting got started. 

Minutes of the Last Meeting are in the February Newsletter.  See Maggi Grogan with 

questions. 

The Treasurer, Denise Dobelek, is available to answer questions on the club’s finances. 

Correspondence:  Sherry Sheldon reported that the club had received a thank you note from 

Beth Ann Cox regarding the plumbing issue in her home that the club had helped resolve.  

We also received a request for a donation from Sacred Heart Hospital on the Emerald Coast.  

Sherry said she had sent out “welcome” letters to five new members. 

Membership:  Simona announced the February birthdays:  Brenda Sappington, Carole 

Bergstrom, Cyndi Hyatt, Kathleen Hall, Carole Lowe, Linda Bryan, Alicia Adams, Angel 

Barber, Susan Burch and Carolyn Espinoza.  Happy Birthday, ladies!  Kate said that the 

birthday girls should take with them the beautiful Valentine’s Day balloon centerpieces that 

Sue and Sally had thoughtfully provided. 

New members and guests were:  Brenda Sappington, Sam Herman, Tonya Allen, Nancy 

Belmont, Lee Tidwell, Dianne Hootman, Leah Gunter, Char Peterson, Nancy Loebrich and 

Dianne Goodman. 

Sponsorship Task Force:  Patti said she is still working on sponsors for this club year.  

Sandra and Ted Williams were new Bronze level sponsors.  She also has $70 gift certificates 

from Scott Taylor, hair stylist to the Stars.  The $70 is a donation to DWC. 

Ways & Means:  In Carol’s absence, Kate said that Ways & Means were working on a 

bunco evening for the club sometime in the Spring.  Stay tuned for details.  Also, as the 

concerts at NWFSC were such a success, we are looking at some outdoor concerts for the 

upcoming months. 

New Business: 

Annual Cruise:  Several lucky members are departing on the DWC annual cruise on 

Sunday.  We wish them a safe and fun trip. 

Fashion Show 2018:  Kate reminded everyone that this year’s fundraiser will be at 

Louisiana Lagniappe on Friday, November 2nd.  Linda, the Fashion Show Chair, had left job 

descriptions on the tables, as well as sign-up sheets, for members to put their names down 

for the committee that interests them.  Everyone is encouraged to get involved.  Committees 

will meet once a month over the summer, then more frequently as the time gets nearer. 



Local Charities 2018-2020:  Kate gave every member a document setting out the current 

charities that DWC supports and asking for input/ideas on whether this should be changed 

and if so what other charities we should support.  She asked that everyone read this and think 

about it.  Please email your comments/suggestions to her by March 6th so that it can be 

reviewed at the next board meeting. 

Fisher House:  The club provides supper for residents of Fisher House on the 3rd 

Wednesday of the month.  We are still in need of volunteers to provide salad, garlic bread, 

brownies and iced tea.  Ann Petzold and Sylvia Vasquez will coordinate picking up and 

delivering the items. 

50/50 Raffle:  The Club collected $130 for Fisher House, half of which will go to Fisher 

House and the other half was won by guest Dianne Hootman. 

Door Prizes:  This month’s door prizes were kindly donated by:  Lulu’s, Helen Everett, 

Betsy Stout-Jones, Ann Petzold, Pavlik’s Florist, Patti Burcham and Sylvia Vasquez. 

After thanking Sue Whitten and Sally Maurer for organizing a splendid venue, Kate 

adjourned the meeting at 1:20 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Maggi Grogan 

Recording Secretary 

February 16, 2018 

 

 

 

    DWC COMMITMENT TO FUNDRAISING:  

 

            LOCAL CHARITIES: 2018 -2020  
 

 

The time has come once again for our membership to consider the fundraising we 

accomplish and the charities we would like to see benefit from our hard work. 

 

In the past we have chosen local charities such as: Children in Crisis, Sacred Heart on the 

Emerald Coast (birthing center). Children’s Advocacy Center, Shelter House, Caring & 

Sharing of Walton County, Destin Fishermen's Fund, to be the happy recipients of funds we 

have raised through either Yard Sales or Fashion Shows. 

 

A suggestion has been made to the Executive Board that our membership consider a third 

charity be added to our already established Family Fund and Fisher House Charities to 

benefit from our Annual Fashion Show Fundraiser. 

 

I feel obligated to point out that adding a third Charity for our fundraising would obviously 

impact the amount of funds each charity would be receiving following a successful 

Fundraiser. 



 

I also need to inform you that the Family Fund as it is referred to at the moment, will remain 

as a Charity for our Fundraising efforts, but if any of you would prefer that we move our 

fundraising efforts and donations to another local Charity, instead of Fisher House, now is 

the time for you to indicate those wishes to your Executive Board and myself. 

 

If any of you feel our great Club should have a third Charity we fundraise for as well as our 

Family Fund and Fisher House, I would be grateful to hear from you with your suggestions. 

 

If you would like to continue as we have done so for the past two years with financially 

supporting our Family Fund and donating funds to Fisher House from the profits we make 

from our Fundraising, again, I need to hear from you. 

 

I would appreciate receiving your comments no later than March 6th 2018. 

 

Over the past two years we have had incredible success with our Fashion Show Fundraisers 

– all thanks to each and every one of you and I look forward to another highly successful 

Fashion Show this year. 

 

Your very proud President, 

Kate 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DWC SPONSORED CHARITIES AND FUNDRAISERS 

              2006 – 2017 

 

2006-2008:   Sacred Heart on the Emerald Coast: $45,971.00 

 

2009-2010:   Children in Crisis:    $26,000. 

 

2011:    Destin Fishermen's Fund, 

    DWC Family Fund, Fisher House: $18,000 ($6,000 each) 

 

2012:    Caring & Sharing Walton County: $ 6,850.00 

 

2013:    Shelter House Inc.:    $12,000.00 

 

2014:    Shelter House Inc.:    $ 6,000.00 

 

2016:    DWC Family Fund, Fisher House: $18,000.00 ($9,000 each) 

 

2017:    DWC Family Fund, Fisher House: $17,000.00 ($8,500 each) 

 



The Grand Total of funds we have disbursed over the course of the past eleven years from 

our fundraising events is:       $154,321.00 

 

This does not reflect funds that were disbursed from our Family Fund over the course of the 

past eleven years to needy families and individual, however, in 2016, the Family Fund 

donated $1,143.00 to CVHN and then in 2017 the following local charities received money 

from our Family Fund: 

 

 

 

  CVHN     $2,000.00 

  Feed the Need    $   500.00 

  Sharing & Caring Walton County $   500.00 

  Feline Friends of Destin   $   500.00 

  Harvest House    $   500.00 

  Sacred Heart – Women’s Services $   500.00 

 

So you can see from the figures above the donations that were made from our fundraising 

events were tremendous and our Family Fund is still serving needy families and individuals 

from its account. 

 

We should all be very proud of what we have accomplished! 

  

Kate 
 

 

 

 

A Message from Linda Hodges – 2018 Fashion Show Chair 

  

Planning for the 2018 Fashion Show is in progress!  Even though we 

had members sign up for committees at the Wednesday, February 14 

luncheon, there are still numerous volunteers needed for various 

committees including the Celebration Cart, Models, Entertainment, 

etc. 

 

One Important position that needs to be filled is a “chair in training” to work in preparation 

for future fashion shows!  As we work toward the Show date, November 2, 2018, we 

welcome your ideas and suggestions! 

 

Funds from our fashion show go to our charities and Family Fund in support of our 

community!  We encourage everybody to get involved! To volunteer please contact Linda 

Hodges, 2018 Fashion Show Chair, lhhodges168@yahoo.com or 850-217-4736! 

 

   

 

mailto:lhhodges168@yahoo.com


Thank you Platinum Sponsors! 

Destin Center for Cosmetic & Family Dentistry 

 

Thank you Silver Sponsors! 

Coastal Skin Surgery & Dermatology 

Taylor by the Sea, A Salon at Grayton Beach 

 

Thank you Bronze Sponsors! 

Betsy Sells Avon, Betsy Stout-Jones DWC Member 

Jeff Prescott & Associates, Mabel Prescott DWC Member 

Steve & Patti Burcham, Patti B DWC Member 

Denise & Michael Moreland, Denise DWC Member 

Sarah & Roger Baker, Sarah DWC Member 

Wal-Mart Destin 

First Florida Bank 

Diane & Walter Neumann, Diane DWC Member 

Matthews & Jones, LLP 

Ted & Sandra Williams, Sandra DWC Member 

 

Thank you In-Kind Sponsors! 

Bancorp South Bank 

Storage Max Destin 

 



 
 

 

 



Treat Yourself, a Family Member, or Friend  

DWC Members, you have a unique opportunity to be treated to a one-of-a-kind experience 

with Scott Taylor, known as the Hair Stylist to the Stars.  Scott’s resume is that of a 

“Celebrity Who’s Who”. He was the lead hair stylist for three Academy Awards and was 

awarded an Emmy for his exceptional talent.  

What separates Scott from most hairstylists, is not just his exceptional talent. It is his passion 

for ensuring that everyone has a wonderful experience and is made to feel special.  

 

 

 

For a donation of just $70 to Destin Woman’s Club, you will receive a Gift Certificate which 

entitles you to a haircut and style from Scott. What a rare opportunity to make a donation 

AND to be treated like a star! 

Contact Patti B to redeem your Certificate today. E-mail: sandpburcham@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sandpburcham@gmail.com


 

We need door prizes – if you would like to donate door prize items for our 

monthly luncheon, please contact Cyndi Hyatt at 205-999-9281.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Fisher House Chairs 

 

Thank you so much for supporting dinner for the Fisher House.  For the 

month of March we are in need of Roll’s and Butter, Grated Cheese, 

Bacon Bits, Sour Cream, Chopped Green Onion, Easter Cupcakes, and Ice 

Tea Gallon Size. If you can help in any way please contact Anne Petzold 

annepetz54@gmail.com  or Sylvia Vazquez astcv@att.net.  Thank you!!! 

 

 

 

LUNCHEON RESERVATIONS MUST BE SENT TO Cyndi Hyatt at cynhyatt@att.net by 

NOON ON THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO THE LUNCHEON. Though we understand that 

unexpected things happen, and on these rare occasions will do our best to accommodate, we 

simply cannot accept reservations on Tuesday afternoon.  Your understanding and 

cooperation will be greatly appreciated! 

  When you send your reservation, PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR FULL NAME.  Please see 

the menu options below. But this time we do not have to decide ahead of time...we will circle 

our choice at the check-in table when we arrive!  So Helen doesn't have to do dots this time!  

  

Lunch is $22 payable to DWC on the day of the luncheon.  Late cancellations and no-shows 

will be responsible for paying $22!!! 

************* 

Menu Entrees ~ you will be given a sheet similar to the one below when you check in.  

Circle ONE item and place the sheet in front of you at your table where you are seated: 

mailto:annepetz54@gmail.com
mailto:astcv@att.net


 
 

 


